Black Isle Community Place Plan

[A Response to the 'Have Your Say' online surveys by Highland Council]

A key to a more sustainable future must surely be full community participation and collective agreement. What this half-hearted and badly thought-through 'bidding' process sets up is precisely the opposite - a call for a random selection of project ideas, some of which could potentially be conflicting, done through an online survey which is unlikely to be seen, let alone responded to, by the majority of residents on the Black Isle. 

My fear is that all it will achieve, as so often has been the case in the past, is funding being awarded to those who shout the loudest. And who gets to make the final decision as to how monies are allocated? There is nothing on the website that explains the process of how final decisions will be made. This so-called 'consultation' could badly backfire and lead to resentment and divisiveness with projects receiving funds that are either seen as irrelevant or do not have the backing of the majority of folk. That is the last thing we need in these turbulent times. If there's one thing that really gets people agitated, it is seeing public monies squandered. 

Fortunately, in the Black Isle, we have an opportunity to do things in a far more democratic and consensual way, through the Place Plan concept. Done properly this process should genuinely engage as many people as possible and work towards a shared understanding of the essential priorities in which to invest our finite resources - both financial and physical. It's all very well having an online 'consultation' that is quick and easy. Surely now more than ever it is time for proper discourse and a serious consideration of what is needed for our future survival.
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